College Council

Contra Costa College

Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, October 9, 2002

2:30 p.m. – AA-145

1.  
CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 2:35 p.m. by Council Chair, 

                                          John Christensen.

Present:

Classified:  Barbara Allcox, John Christensen, Joyce Edwards, Barb Ross, Teresina Steffes

Faculty:  Saul Jones, Judy Mays, Leverett Smith, Ron Weston

Management:  Gloria Gideon, Jennifer Ounjian-Auque, Mariles Magalong, McKinley  

                         Williams

Students:  Karla Hernandez; Hariara Edward Lucky, Hugo Ramos, Erik Suarez

Absent:  Lesette Balanos, Bruce Carlton, Helen Carr

Guests:  Officer Bermudez, Tim Clow, Lynda Lawrence, Tina Pitt, Nominique Sebastian  

               (ADVOCATE), Randy Watkins

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  “Consensus Issues” was added to the agenda under Unfinished Business.  “Announcements” was added after New Business.  Item number six was amended to read “next meeting” and not “new meeting.”

3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Item 5e. Weekend College PFE allocation was corrected to read $23,000.

4. UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  There was some discussion on how College Council reaches consensus – by individual vote or constituent vote.  John will research the by-laws and Barb will research minutes from years past to see how impasse decisions were handled.  

a. 1.  Mariles and Randy made a presentation on our Instructional Equipment funds.

Mariles announced that CCC received $147,552 in instructional equipment monies which is approximately 19.3% of the total allocation for the colleges.  Mariles distributed copies of the Instructional Grant Equipment Application list.  This list was developed and ranked in order of priority two years ago by College Council.  The list for 2002-03 is for rankings 29 through 77.  Some of the items on the list have already been purchased through other means.  Joyce is continually checking with departments to find out if the needs on the list are still current.  Jennifer asked how one gets on the list.  There was some discussion about updating the list as prices have more than likely increased from two years ago.  The Council decided two years ago when it developed the list that when new items were needed, the new items would be placed at the bottom of the list as it was the Council’s priority and commitment to stay the course and use the instructional equipment monies to finish purchasing everything on the original priority list first.  Out of the $147,552, we have approximately $100,000 left over by the time we pay for our equipment maintenance in the biology and other departments as well as emergency purchases that were approved at the last College Council meeting (project screen for the art department and water distiller for the bioscience area).  Randy showed on the power point presentation how most of technology has been funded by grants, the TTIP grant in particular.  This includes salaries for the tech guys.  The grants do not receive COLA increases so as time progresses, more of the monies are used for salaries.

a. 2.  Mariles distributed handouts showing growth and unallocated COLA funds. 

 Each department will receive $950.00 for growth.  Mariles emphasized to be sure spend this money wisely as we may not receive it again next year.  She will place this money in supplies accounts and it is up to departments to transfer it where they want to use it. PFE monies are being used to restore the budgets that were cut in the 1997-98 academic year.  The only budget that is not fully restored in the President’s Office.  Barb said her budget was not fully restored either as her budget was cut twice in 1997.  EOPS was not fully restored because of its categorical funding.  Consensus was reached by management, faculty, classified and students for restoring the formerly cut budgets with PFE monies.  

a. 3.  There are five categories for the 2002-03 PFE budget.  Category #1 is on going

 projects decided at the district level – total $306,995; Category #2 is on-going college projects 1999 through 2003 – total $279,900; Category #3 is increased services to students – total $80,753; Category #4 is release of management position (Director of Marketing and Public Relations) from operating budget – total $68,000; and Category #5 is new and on-going classified positions – total $188,784.  Total PFE is $1,013,049 that includes $88,617 that is unallocated.  


b.  There was much discussion on what to do with the Rothman Sculpture.  A sub-committee was formed:  Gloria Gideon, Saul Jones, Jennifer Ounjian-Auque, Barb Ross, and Erik Suarez.  They will check out the sculpture in Santa Monica and report on their findings.  

5. NEW BUSINESS:


b.  Officer Bermudez distributed a copy of his proposal for a new value statement to be used on page 12 of the College Catalog.  His proposal used one word definitions that spelled out Contra Costa College.  After some discussion on the proposal, it was decided it would be better suited for the student handbook or on a t-shirt but should not replace the College’s value statement.  Mack said the College’s value, goal and mission statements are achieved through a larger shared governance process, not through college council. Officer Bermudez suggested having his proposal printed in the ADVOCATE for public opinion.  Barb said that Dr. Carr has strongly suggested we get back into a routine of updating our value, goal and mission statements on a regular basis instead of waiting for accreditation.

a. Tim thanked Linda Cherry, Nick Dimitri, Donna Floyd, Saul Jones, Dolores

 Mendicino and Barb Ross for all of their help on the Research and Planning Committee. The Research and Planning Committee is a sub-committee of the College Council.  Tim especially thanked Barb for pulling together all of the strategic initiatives and putting them together in a 21 page report.  The sub-committee is willing to act as resources for the stewards.  Donna said we have already accomplished several of items noted in the action plan.  Mack said we will dovetailing the strategic plan on to the accreditation plan.  Tim is working to put the initiatives on a web-site.  After some discussion, it was agreed there would be one place all of the paperwork would be stored and the stewards will be given copies of the initiatives.  Tim said the program review is missing from the strategic initiatives.  The student learning outcomes is also a missing piece from the strategic initiatives and action plans.  Student involvement is also lacking.  Tim continued to report that Helen has to give the strategic plan update report at the January 29th governing board meeting.  John encouraged as many College Council members to attend the governing board meeting as possible to support Helen’s report.  The Council reached consensus to approve the format of the strategic initiatives.  The student abstained from vote since they did not receive the document via e-mail.

b. Mack distributed two pages on the deadlines and forecasted expenditures from the 

State on our bond projects.  We are still interviewing architects for the Library, Music and Vocational buildings.  The figures include smart classrooms, ADA issues, campus lighting, and campus signage.  Mack said we still need committee members to serve on the committees for the SA, Music, Library and Voc Tech Buildings.  

6.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Erik Suarez announced the “hot topic” brown bag will be held tomorrow at 11:30 to 1:00 p.m. in the Fireside Room.  

Barb announced the political forum on Friday, October 11th at 12:00 noon to 1:00 p.m. in the Fireside Room.  Also, this is the last weekend to see Blood Wedding.  

Open House is October 19th.  Jennifer said we have 50 tables scheduled with 10 tables being sponsored by students.  The car show has grown and there will be choir performances during the day at the open house as well as that evening in the PAC.  

Erik announced that he and board members will be flying to Costa Mesa this weekend for a leadership conference.  

Gloria announced the library’s annual book sale.  

Donna announced transfer day on October 24th.  

7. 
NEXT MEETING:  Wednesday, November 13, 2002 in AA-145.  

8.
ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting was adjourned at 4:23 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President
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